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NEEDLES AND THREAD 

August 2019 

 
Wow! What a fun busy summer! The KCRQF in June was awesome and then the Highway 36 Quilt Shop Hop in July 
was so much fun—12 quilt shops in 2 days-Whew!!—and having our grandkids for a week is always fun!—now I’m 
wondering what August is going to bring—oh yes—a visit from our International Student from the Bahamas and a trip to 
Gulf Shores with my family to celebrate my birthday!! When am I going to have time to finish my quilts for our show in 
September!!??? Hoping you all are having a great summer too!!! 
 

Donna Brattin 

Donna’s Dewdrops! 

Hwy 36 Road Trip 

 
Nine guild members were able to come on the Hwy 36 Road 
Trip. We were able 
to visit 10 of the 15 
quilt shops on the 
trail and also got in 
two bonus shops! 
Our bags were filled 
with beautiful fabric 
by the end of the 
trip. Now we need 
some quality quilting 
time! 

HOSPITALITY 
 

You quilters were sizzling (and I’m not talking about the 
weather) with your treats, sweets and goodies in July. 
Thank you for your generosity. I appreciate the Birthday 
well wishes too. For next month: as this scorching tropi-
cal weather continues into August, remember that store 
bought treats/sweet are just as acceptable. We adore 
any goodies that come to our table. There’s no reason to 
turn on those ovens, just spend your time sewing! Look 
forward to seeing you all next month.  We continue to 
pray for more pleasant temperatures.  
 

Leah Stanley and the Hospitality Team 

Northland Needlers Quilt Show 

Please remember to bring your special exhibit to the August 
meeting. Also, I still have four kits for next years challenge which 
is a Halloween theme! Halloween fabric is available now! 

Roberta Waterfield 

Scrap Quilt 

Our guild scrap quilt top is all together and will be shown 
at the August meeting. It just needs to be quilted and 
bound now.  Thanks to all who helped with piecing 
blocks and providing scraps for the quilt. 

 

Barbara Laxson 

2020 Retreat News 

The next payment of $40.00 is due. 
There are still a few spots open for the 
2020 Retreat being held February 20 -
23 2020. The price is $160.00 and in-
cludes: 
Sleeping Accommodations- 3 to a 
room 
Thursday dinner 
Friday breakfast and dinner 
Saturday breakfast and dinner 
Sunday-No meal is served 
Lunches are on your own. 
If you would like more information 
please email Linda Barksdale at 
lbark4@gmail.com 
 

mailto:lbark4@gmail.com


2 

Treasurer’s Report  2019 
 

Michele Midtbo, Treasurer 
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NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 
 

Minutes of  General Meeting 
July 11, 2019 

The meeting was called to order by Donna Brattin, President.  Donna welcomed members and asked if there were any 
visitors.  There were four visitors.  
 
Membership: Nancy Bellis –  Attendance was not reported today.  One individual joined the guild. 
 
Minutes/Treasurer's Report: The Treasurer’s report and the minutes from the previous meeting were approved as 
written in the newsletter.   
 
Old Business:  There was no old business to discuss. 
 
New Business:  Donna announced that Rhonda who publishes and distributes the newsletter will be at the check-in 
table during break.  Anyone who has not been receiving the newsletter was asked to go speak to Rhonda during break.  
Anyone interested in teaching a community Beginning Quilting class in Excelsior Springs should talk to Barb Moyer. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
Treasurer:  Michele Midtbo – Nothing was reported. 
 
Programs: Mary Cason – Mary announced that there was confusion with our presenter today on the time of our 
meeting resulting in no program today.  It was decided that members would decide to either leave following the busi-
ness meeting  or to stay and share quilting tips/ideas.  At our August meeting one of our members, Jane Bromberg, 
will speak on finishings for quilts.  

Publicity:  Mary Rohrbeck – Nothing reported. 
 
Historian: Jo Forsythe – Janet Shirley reported that she had taken one of the Guild’s historical photo albums and con-
verted it to an electronic version.  She plans to do this with one album each month. 
 
Hospitality:  Daphne McClure/Denise Dodd /Leah Stanley– Leah thanked members for bringing snacks. 
 
Library: Trudy Coogan -  The newest “Block” magazine has been received. 
 
Memory Makers:  Dolores Swenson - There are no quilts to baste this month. 
 
Miniatures/Silent Auction:   Mona Meyers and Teddie Broughton – Mona thanked those who have already made do-
nations.  Items made will be displayed for guild judging at the August meeting.  Make arrangements with Mona if you 
have an entry that you want in the August judging.  You may begin bringing silent auction baskets next month.  Both 
baskets and other items will be accepted through our September meeting. 
 
Newsletter:  Rhonda Thiedke – She will be at the check-in desk to assist anyone who is not receiving the newsletter. 
 
Opportunity Quilt: Ilene Ankenman – Tickets are being sold today.  As a reminder, guild members are expected to buy 
a minimum of 24 tickets. 
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Quilt Show:  Trish Rogers – Entry forms for quilts are on the back table and will be accepted through today.  You may 
submit the form electronically to Trish today or bring it to the Quilt Show meeting tonight.  Individuals are still needed 
to sign up to volunteer at our show.  You may help with advertising by handing out Save the Date cards to those you 
know.  Twenty-four new drapes are being made for the show.  Quilts that have been entered in the show should be 
brought to the September meeting.  Safety pins are also needed for the show.   
 
Quilted Blessings: Teddie Broughton – Teddie donated quilts this last month and read a thank you letter from North 
Kansas City Hospice. 
 
Quilt Boutique:  Celeste Wegner – More cotton quilting fabric is still needed.  Volunteers are needed to help with 
preparation of donations for the show.  Celeste handed out work-time schedules to those who were interested. 
 
Regional Quilt Festival: Roberta Waterfield  & Trudy Coogan  – They still have not received the final report with 
attendance and financial information.  Today is the last day to buy any of the show items.  See Trudy if you are inter-
ested.  Planning will need to begin soon for the 2021 regional show. 
 
2018 Retreat:  Linda Barksdale – Retreat registration begins today.  Linda was accepting completed registration forms 
with $40 deposits.  Registration is limited to 35 individuals.  Retreat will be held next year, February 20-23 at the 
Parkville Retreat Center. 
 
Scrap Quilt: Jan Kramme – The quilt is now being put together.  This quilt is for our guild only.  Members only can buy 
tickets and the drawing is held at our December meeting. 
 
Sunshine & Shadows: Shirley Justus –  Hope Velasquez is having hip replacement surgery next Monday at NKC Hospi-
tal.  Nancy Bellis has had knee replacement. Call Shirley if you know of anyone she should send a card to for the guild. 
 
Sewing Bee & Challenge Committee:  Roberta Waterfield –   Sewing Bee will be held 2 weeks from today, 9:00 – 3:00 
right here.  Bring your own project or work on your group project.  For our 2020 Quilt Show Roberta has already se-
lected a fabric for the challenge display.  It is a Halloween theme so now is a good time to find your fabrics and plan 
ahead.  It is only $2 for the piece of fabric everyone will be using and there is no limit on the number of fabrics you can 
use with it.  Talk with Roberta for specifics. 
 
Announcements:  Jane Bromberg announced that a traveling art quilt exhibit is currently in the Crossroads Art District.  
Flyers with information are on the check-in table. 
 
Sew and Share: Fourteen members showed finished quilt projects. 

The meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Rita Fenn, Secretary 

NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 

Minutes of July 11,  General Meeting, Page 2 



5 

SILENT AUCTION NEWS 
 

 
 

THERE'S STILL TIME TO DONATE A HANDMADE ITEM TO THE SLIENT AUCTION!! 

 

If you have a donation for the Silent Auction and you would like to be included in the judging at the August 8 th 

meeting, you need to get your donation to me by Monday, August 5th.  You can deliver it to me, my address is 

1924 Larkspur Dr., Liberty, MO.  Please call me first to make sure I'm home before coming.  My phone number is 

816-838-3973.   

 

If you still want to donate but do not want to participate in the judging, the deadline to receive donations for the 

quilt show is September 12th. 

 

Guild members will vote for their favorite in each category and ribbons will be awarded in each category.  Please 

be sure your name and “2019 Northland Needlers Quilt Show” is on the back of your donation when submitted.   

 

If you don't have the time to make something for the Silent Auction, you can still participate by making a theme 

basket.  The basket should have a value of at least $30 and it should contain an item that has been hand made, 

such as napkins, coasters, a table runner or whatever the hand made item would be based on the theme of your 

basket.  Or, you can put in some Fat Quarters printed with a design that would go with your basket. 

 

Please bring your theme basket to the August 8th or September 12th meeting.   

 

The more donations we have the more funds can be raised for our charity Never Alone.  Thank you for helping to 

make this year's Silent Auction a success. 

 

Mona Meyers and Teddie Broughton 

 
 

2019 UPCOMING PROGRAMS 
 

At our August guild meeting, our own Jane Bromberg will be presenting Finishing Up, a great presen-
tation on finishing your project. In September, Theresa Ward will do a presentation on String Quilts.  

 

Mary Cason, Program Chair 
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DESIGN WALL OF FAME 
Some of the quilts presented at the July Guild meeting. 

By: JO FORSYTHE 
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Mini Groups 
 

Please contact the following individuals if 
you have an interest in one of our Mini 
Groups! 
 
 Wool group led by Helen Tidics meets 

the third Thursday at 9 AM at Helen’s 
home. 

 Table runner group led by Roberta Wa-
terfield  meets at Trudy’s home on the 
third Tuesday at 1:00 PM.  

 Panel Group let by Donna Brattin  will 
meet the first Tuesday of every month at 
her home at 1:00 PM.  

 Crazy Quilt mini group has not formed 
yet and is still looking for those interest-
ed!! 

 

We currently don’t have any quilts that need bast-

ing for August.  

If you have a quilt that needs to be basted, please 

call me at 816-792-3279 so we can get you on the 

calendar! 

Dolores Swenson 

Memory  

Makers 

I have several quilts to display at our Quilt 
Show. Please continue to make quilts for Baby 
Grace and North Kansas City Hospice and bring 
them to our guild meetings, I will distribute them 
after our Quilt Show.  Thank you very much for 
your generosity. They are appreciated by these 
organizations. 
 
 
Teddie Broughton 

August Birthdays 

 
Sheri Williams  8/1 

Diane Johnson  8/3 

Paulette Hedden 8/5 

Marilyn Kimsey  8/5 

Hope Velasquez 8/6 

Dianna Redding 8/10 

Shirley Davis  8/11 

Terri Schroder  8/15 

Barbara Moyer  8/19 

Pat David  8/19 

Roberta Waterfield 8/19 

Jan Kramme  8/24 

Donna Brattin  8/26 

Diann Boehm  8/27 

Greta McGregor 8/27 

QUILTED BLESSINGS 

SEWING BEE 

Don’t forget that the sewing bee in on 
the fourth Thursday of each month 
beginning at 9:00. Come and enjoy 
the companionship of fellow quilters! 

 

Roberta Waterfield 
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Thank you for a great month of donations last month!  It is much appreciated.  But….HELP!  We are still behind on quilt cotton fabric 

donations from what we had last year—so far, we have prepared 18 cases of fabric.  Last year we had over 100 cases.  So, please – 

dig deep into your fabric pile and see what you can find for cotton quilt fabrics to donate to our Bazaar.  We are also still looking for 

older sewing machines that you no longer use – tabletop models only – no cabinets.  The sales of these sewing machines will help 

meet our targeted Bazaar sales goal. 

We will continue to accept all quilt related donations right up to our quilt guild meeting, September 12th, which is a week before the 

show. 

 

DONATIONS WANTED:  Cotton quilting fabrics, books, patterns, quilting & sewing notions, quilting supplies, quilt kits, large pieces cot-

ton scraps, hand-made items, batting, etc. 

 

I’m also pleading for volunteer help!  At about half of the scheduled workshops there was only me to process & price all the donations.  

Again, here’s the schedule.  I could really use any help you are willing to give.  Come when you want and leave when you need to – you 

don’t need to stay the whole time.  It’s very easy work & comfortable environment—plus you get a preview of what you may want to buy 

at our Bazaar!  Any help will be greatly appreciated. 

BAZAAR WORKSHOPS 

901 Bristol Way, Liberty (Celeste Wegner’s house) 

WEEKLY SCHEDULE  

Wednesdays 9 AM to 1 PM 

Thursdays 5 PM to 8 PM* 

Saturdays 10 AM to 2 PM 

 

*No workshop 4th Thursday in July, & Aug 

VOLUNTEERS – PLEASE CONTACT US BEFORE COMING TO WORKSHOPS SO WE MAY HAVE A GOOD COUNT! 

Contact:   

Celeste Wegner – 816-213-3352 / celestewegner@gmail.com 
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Hearts and 

Flowers Galore 

 

Attendees:  Patricia Rogers, Jerriann Kutny, Gwen Weakley, Roberta Waterfield, Barbara Moyer, Linda Mulch, 

Shirley Green, Celeste Wegner,  Phyllis Carlyle, Jane Bromberg, Vicki Nagayama, Teddie Broughton, Jo Forsythe, 

Trudy Coogan, Jean Newton, Brenda Pfannenstiel,  Carol Sparks, Mona Meyers, Diane Davis, Kelley Jones 

 

The meeting was called to order on July 25, 2019 at 6:30pm by Patricia Rogers at Gashland United Methodist 

Church. 

 

Admissions- Trudy Coogan:  Trudy will use one of the 18” x 8' tables.  One person from Nitetime Needlers has 

signed up to help.  One (1) day and two (2) day tickets will be sold.  Guests will be allowed to come and go with 

their tickets.  A separate Door Prize ticket will be given to each guest.  Vendors will also hand out Door Prize tick-

ets with purchases. 

 

Ads/Sponsors- Pam Peugh and Joy Behrens:  No report.  However, Gwen Weakley was having some issues with 

what had been sent to her for advertising and she was contacting those people/businesses to get a better prod-

uct for the booklet. 

 

Bazaar- Celeste Wegner:  After making a plea for help at the July guild meetings, Celeste is getting help/

volunteers to get the items ready for the Bazaar. She asked for information of who to contact at the Liberty High 

Schools to get extra help from students needing service hours. 

 

Judges- Jane Bromberg:  Jane reported that all three judges are in place and she has three volunteers to help 

the judges on Thursday after set up.  She also mentioned that the number of judged quilts was down and that 

maybe two judges might be used in the future depending upon the number of judged quilts. 

 

Publicity/2020 Logo- Barbara Moyer, Brenda Pfannenstiel – Next year's logo is finished.  Barbara mailed out 

approximately 100 flyers and business cards.  She has bookmarks ready to be printed.  Brenda has been hand-

ing out business cards. 

 

Quilt Show Booklet-Gwen Weakley:  Gwen is working on the booklet and getting the necessary information - We 

need to have everything ready by the end of July 

 

Registration Forms- There are 118 quilts registered for the show.  Trish entered the information and put it in 

Dropbox.  It needs to be proof read.  Vicki Nagayama will make tags for each quilt.  There was a discussion 

about having the registration forms ready in April for next year. 

 

Ribbons- Jean Newton:  She is working on the ribbons.  She will make an extra set in case of a tie.  She is also 

making a “Pastor's Choice” ribbon. 

 

Quilt Show Dates: September 20-21, 2019 

Quilt Show Location: Hillside Christian Church, 900 N.E. Vivion Road, Kansas 

City, MO 64118 

Hours: Thursday, September 19   

Quilt Show Setup 8 a.m.,  

Vendor Setup 10 am–3 p.m. 
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Hearts and Flowers Galore 

July 25,2019 Minutes 

 
Set Up/Take Down-Vicki Nagayama: Frames have been ordered.  She will make the floor plan and assign quilts to their des-

ignated spots.  Roberta asked for tags for the Special Exhibit. 

 

Signs- Phyllis Carlyle:  She will have a “walk through” at Hillside Christian Church on August 8th at 6:00pm with the Co-chairs 

of each section to make sure that that section has the proper signs needed.  Jerrianne asked for a “Vendor Parking Only” 

sign.  Also signs directing people from the Salvation Army Community Center to Hillside Christian Church was suggested. 

 

Silent Auction- Mona Meyers, Teddie Broughton, Carol Sparks, Marci Hanikel:  Items have been donated in both guilds.  

Once all donations have been made, the registration forms will be filled out and put into Dropbox. 

 

Special Exhibit- Roberta Waterfield:  37 quilts have been entered into the Special Exhibit.  There are 2 kits left for next year's 

Special Exhibit.  Roberta also showed a couple of the pillowcases she has made for large and extra-large quilts. 

 

Treasurer's Report- Shirley Green:  If you have any receipts, be sure to turn them in to be reimbursed.  She also has stamps, 

if any one needs some. 

 

Vendors- Joann Borchelt: Joann reported to Trish that all spots are filled and she is waiting on just one payment – all others 

have been received. 

 

Website-Kelley Jones:  Kelley is working on the Quilt Show website and Facebook page.  She asked for information and pic-

tures from everyone who can contribute regarding the judges, vendors, sponsors and the charity picked for the Silent Auc-

tion proceeds. 

 

Miscellaneous- Barbara Moyer bought 10 18”x8' tables for $750, including shipping.  She will bring them to the church on 

Wednesday, Sept. 18th or 19th. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m. The next Quilt Show meeting will be August 22, 2019 at 6:30 pm at Gashland Unit-

ed Methodist Church. 

 

Submitted by -Mona Meyers- Quilt Show Secretary 

A Message from the Northland Needlers  Quilt Show Co-Chairs 

Thanks to everyone for the quilts you are willing to share at the Quilt Show.  We are asking that you continue to quilt those beautiful 

quilts and think ahead to next year.  We’ll get the registration forms out earlier and hope we get lots of quilts completed that will be 

entered in the 2020 quilt show!  Please don’t ever feel that your quilt “isn’t good enough”.  You can opt out of the judging but if you do 

have your quilt judged, please consider it a chance to get some positive feedback on ways we can improve our quilting.  And in reality, I 

hope we love our quilts enough that we want to share them with other quilt lovers! 

We will be receiving the quilts at the September guild meetings, staring 1 hour prior to the meeting time.  Many of us still have work to 

do to finish our quilts but we can get it done!  We are looking forward to the new venue at Hillside Christian Church and how we can 

utilize the space we have.  Special thanks to Vicki Nagayama for getting the layout planned.  Keep on signing up on the work slot post-

er and fill in all the open hours! 

Please continue to “Like and Love” our Facebook site – Kelley tells us that every time we do that, it helps move our page to the “top of 

the list” when people are searching FB.   

It takes us all to make this quilt show a success. 

Thanks so much for your participation in the Northland Needlers Quilt Show! 

Co-Chairs Patricia Rogers and Jerriann Kutny 
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COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

President 

 Donna Brattin  (816) 522-1780 

1st Vice President 

 Mary Cason  (816) 589-4470 

 Jean Hummel  (816) 223-6644 

2nd Vice President  

 Patricia Rogers  (816) 868-6645 

 Barbara Moyer  (816) 729-9657 

Secretary 

 Rita Fenn  (816) 516-9802 

Treasure 

 Michele Midtbo  (816) 868-6798 

Auditing 

 Joann Fowler  (816) 719-9508 

Boutique 

 Celeste Wegner  (816) 213-3352 

Calling 

 Betty Haynie  (816) 420-8860 

Historian 

 Jo Forsythe  (816) 781-5326 

Hospitality 

 Leah Stanley  (816) 830-5095 

 Daphne McClure (660) 424-6506 

 Denise Dodd  (816) 898-3157 

Library 

 Trudy Coogan  (816) 429-6506 

Membership 

 Nancy Bellis  (816) 468-8669 

Memory Makers 

 Delores Swenson  (816) 792-3279 

Miniatures/Silent Auction 

 Mona Meyers   (816) 838-3973 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Newsletter 

 Rhonda Thiedke  (816)  729-0217 

Opportunity Quilt 

 Ilene Ankleman   (816) 781-8936 

Publicity 

 Mary Rohrbeck   (816) 741-0320 

Quilted Blessings 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Regional Quilt Show 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

 Trudy Coogan   (816) 429-6506 

Retreat 

 Linda Barksdale    (816) 550-6010 

Scrap Quilt  

 Barbara Laxson   (816) 431-2825 

Sewing Bee/Challenge Committee 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

Show and Tell 

 Joann Thomas   (816) 628-1236 

Sunshine and Shadows 

 Shirley Justus   (816) 453-6884 
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Needles and thread 

August 2019 

Meeting Place 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street 

2nd Thursday of Each Month 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

August 8, 2019 NORTHLAND QUILTERS’ GUILD MEETING, 10 am 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

 

August 22, 2019—Sew Bee, 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

Northland Quilters’ Guild 

PO Box 46654 

Kansas City, MO 64118-6654 


